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LEPHALALE LOCAL MUNICIPALITY HELD A SUCCESSFUL COUNCIL SITTING 

UNDER THE LEADERSHIP OF THE NEWLY ELECTED MAYOR 

 

Lephalale Local Municipality Council  yesterday, 25 October 2022, held a successful 

and productive Council sitting where 29 critical items were discussed and passed. 

Of these twenty-nine items, there were three very crucial items which will directly 

improve and accelerate service delivery in Lephalale. These items include: 

• The ninety (90) day turnaround strategy to reduce water losses and improve 

efficiencies within the Water Department. 

• The appointment of Corporate Support Services, Social Support Services, 

Development Planning Services and Strategic Support Services Executive 

Managers. 

• Establishment of a toll-free anti-fraud and corruption hotline number, WhatsApp  

and a secure email address which are as follows: 

 

Toll-free telephone number:     0800 101 005 

WhatsApp number:          0860 004 004 

Secure email address:       lephalalemunicipality@behonest.co.za   

Online and chat:          www.behonest.co.za 

 

“These resolutions by Council, will not only improve the performance of the 

Municipality, it will also bring the much-anticipated change in Lephalale and 

accelerate service delivery to the people of Lephalale. ” said the Mayor, Cllr 

Nicholaas Pienaar. 

 

End 
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